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 September/October 2023 

Here’s What’s Happening 
Kendrick-Juliaetta & 7 Ridges Community News 

kendrickjuliaetta.com 
kj7newsletter3@gmail.com 

Taylor Dennler Gardens Annual Pumpkin, 
Squash, and Gourd Sale (PSG Sale) 

The public is invited to aƩend our Pumpkin, Squash and 
Gourd Sale: 

Thursday, September 28th,  Special Sip and Stack Event  
Friday, September 29th 
Saturday, September 30th 
Sunday, October 1st 
Thursday, October 5th 
Friday, October 6th 
Saturday, October 7th 
Sunday, October 8th 

 
Taylor Dennler Gardens, 
 1041 Dennler Loop,  
JuliaeƩa, ID 

Please bring boxes, bags, baskets , or packing containers 
of any kind to carry your produce home. We oŌen run out 
of receptacles!  Cash or check only.   
 Follow us on social media for more details about the sale 
Facebook and Instagram: taylordennlergardens 
 

Sip and Stack: PSG Sale Premiere and Benefit Event 

Sip wine, nibble snacks, try your hand at the art of deco-
raƟve pumpkin stacking-and support the NW Cancer 
FoundaƟon of Hope!  You will also be among the first to 
see our beauƟful sales displays, and shop the pick of our 
crops. 

Date:  Thursday, September 28th 
Time:  4:00 to 8:00 pm 
LocaƟon:  Taylor Dennler Gardens 
Admission:  $35.00 will enƟtle you to 1 drink coupon, 
snack, and a chance to win door prizes (wreaths, PSG  
totem), plus 10% discount on purchase of $50.00 or 
more! 
Tickets are available for purchase at Furry Tale Mercan-
Ɵle, 609 E. Main Street, Kendrick, ID (208) 289-3156   Lim-
ited number of Ɵckets.     Polly Taylor Dennler 
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News from the City of Juliaetta 
 

ElecƟon 2023 
Two four-year Council posiƟons and the four-year 
Mayor posiƟon are up for elecƟon this November 7. 
These posiƟons are currently held by Vickie Jo WiƩ, 
Wendi Dodge, and Richard Groseclose, respecƟvely. 
Those interested in running for office may submit their 
DeclaraƟons of Candidacy and either a PeƟƟon of Can-
didacy or a $40 filing fee, August 28 through Septem-
ber 8. Candidates must be at least eighteen years of 
age, a US ciƟzen, a registered voter, and their 
primary residence must be within the city. For more 
informaƟon and to pick up filing forms, visit 
City Hall. 
 
Burn Permits 
UnƟl further noƟce, no burn permits will be issued in 
city limits. This ban will likely remain in place unƟl Oc-
tober. 
 
Clean Up Month 
October 7 and 21 will be clean up days at the JuliaeƩa 
Bulky Waste Site. Bring your plasƟc and rubber items, 
glass, old paint, small appliances, dishwashers, micro-
waves, railroad Ɵes, tents, tarps/canvas, hot tubs, in-
sulaƟon, styrofoam, VCRs, and stereos. No hazardous 
or asbestos waste, and no computer monitors or TVs 
will be accepted. The bulky waste sites will not accept 
demoliƟon waste in October, but we will try to have a 
yard waste bin available. All large loads must be taken 
to the Transfer StaƟon. 
 
Increased Sewer Rates 
At the August City Council meeƟng, Council discussed 
with the wastewater engineer the need to gradually 
increase sewer rates in order to support both the op-
eraƟon and maintenance of the wastewater system, as 
well as to pay back any loans taken to construct up-
grades at the wastewater treatment plant. Council 
voted to increase sewer rates by $4.50 every six 
months beginning October 1. A public hearing regard-
ing these increased rates will be held on September 
12, and a proposed Fee and Rate ResoluƟon will be 
presented for approval at the following meeƟng. 
 
City Council MeeƟngs and Closures 
Upcoming regular City Council meeƟngs will be held 
on Tuesday, September 12, 2023 and Tuesday, Octo-
ber 10. These meeƟngs begin at 7:00 pm. Agendas are 
posted in the window at City Hall the week before 
each meeƟng, as well as at cityołuliaeƩa.com. The 
public is always welcome to aƩend. If you have an is-
sue you would like to have added to the agenda, you 
must contact City Hall by noon the Wednesday before 
the meeƟng. 
City Hall will be closed Monday, September 4 for Labor 
Day, and Monday, October 9 for Indigenous Peoples’ 
Day/Columbus Day.    Wendy Sandino 

City of Kendrick News 
Reminder: No outdoor burning is allowed in the city of 
Kendrick unƟl October 21, 2023.  

The swimming pool season ended on August 16th. We 
would like to say a big thank you shout out to our four 
(yes, only four) lifeguards for the incredible job of 
staffing the pool along with our office pool clerks. They 
did an awesome job. Thank you to all our patrons for a 
great season!  

Once the weather turns in the fall, we will close the RV 
dump site and public restrooms.  

The brush dumpster located near the recycling bin is for 
leaf and grass refuse only. Branches must be cut down 
to a manageable size. This dumpster is for the ciƟzens 
that live in the city of Kendrick. The Bulky Waste site in 
JuliaeƩa is open on the 1st & 3rd Saturday for Latah resi-
dents.  

 big shout out to Skip Chilberg and Jan PaƩerson for 
their help recently. Kind people doing acts of kindness.  

On July 18th prior to our Council meeƟng, we had Sheriff 
Richie Skiles, Tim Besst and Officer Anderson in aƩend-
ance for a meeƟng with the ciƟzens. Guest Darrell Keim 
Director of the Latah Recovery Center was there as well 
to answer quesƟons.  

No roosters allowed in Kendrick. Chickens are allowed 
in Kendrick with a permit purchased at City Hall. Code 
10-3-1. There will be no keeping or maintaining 
of roosters, and you are only allowed to have 6 hens. If 
you do not have a permit or if have a rooster, please 
abide by the rules.    Rose Norris 
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New Garbage CollecƟon Company Will Service JuliaeƩa and Kendrick Beginning in October 

The Latah County Commissioners, aŌer hearing the recommendaƟons of county staff and the rural ciƟes, recently awarded Sun-
shine Disposal & Recycling the Solid Waste CollecƟon contract to begin on October 1, 2023.  

These are some frequently-qsked quesƟons for rural City and Latah County residents: 

Q:            Will the commercial steel dumpsters in use be changed? 
A: Yes, all commercial steel dumpsters will be exchanged for a front load mechanical system of collecƟon. The container cur-

rently being serviced will be replaced by the same size container. 
 
Q: Will the collecƟon day or Ɵme change? 
A: The service day for collecƟon will not change. All carts and dumpsters will need to be out for service by 6:30 am on the 

current scheduled service day. If the service day needs to be changed for your address, you will be contacted by Sunshine 
Disposal & Recycling. 

 
Q: Do I need to place my cart in a different locaƟon for service? 
A: If the cart needs to be serviced in a different locaƟon the driver will place the cart where it needs to be for weekly service 

or place a tag on your cart with noƟficaƟon to avoid any interrupƟons of service. All carts will be serviced with a mechani-
cal arm and must be turned with the lid opening toward the roadway (handles toward the residence). 

 
Q: Who do I contact to resolve service issues, request a cart exchange, or a change of service? 
A: Contact Sunshine Disposal & Recycling at (208)743-4075 to resolve service issues, exchange of cart or addiƟonal cart need-

ed, or for a dumpster service. You will be billed for the change of service by your city or Latah County Solid Waste. 
 
Q: Who will I receive a bill from? 
A: There will be no changes to the current billing for the customers. Latah County Solid Waste will bill all rural customers. 

Customers within city limits will be billed by the city the service address is within. 
 
Q: Will there be a fee for extra bags? 
A: All customers with overflowing carts or dumpsters will be billed for the extra bag(s) or yard(s) collected. 
 
Q: Will there be any changes to the Latah County Bulky Waste Program? 
A: No changes will be made to the Latah County Bulky Waste Program. The rural ciƟes sites will only accept HOUSEHOLD 

WASTE on the scheduled Saturdays in April and October. HOUSEHOLD WASTE includes all plasƟc, rubber items, glass, old 
solidified paint, small appliances, dishwashers, microwaves, railroad Ɵes, tents, tarps/canvas, hot tub insulaƟon, 
Styrofoam, VCRs, printers, stereos, and contaminated waste. Bulky Waste Service Dates are as follows: 

JuliaeƩa and Potlatch—1st and 3rd Saturdays of the month; Deary, Genesee, and the Transfer StaƟon—2nd and 4th Sat-
urdays of the month. Sites are closed on the 5th Saturday of the month, or if New Year’s Day, Christmas Day, or Inde-
pendence Day fall on a Saturday. 

 
Q:            Will there be any changes to the Rural Recycling Program? 
A: The exisƟng roll off boxes will be replaced by a series of front-load containers that will be serviced on a weekly schedule. 

The number of front-load containers used at each locaƟon will be based on use. Each container will accept cardboard, 
mixed wastepaper, Ɵn/steel and aluminum cans. The items deposited will not need to be sorted and will be accepted as 
comingled recyclables. Not accepted at any Ɵme are plasƟcs (of any type), plasƟc bags, Styrofoam, glass, or trash. These 
items contaminate the recyclables and thus must be processed as garbage at $97.90 per ton. The Moscow Recycling Cen-
ter, located at 401 N. Jackson Street, Moscow, will accept #1 clear plasƟcs, #2 cloudy plasƟcs, and glass. All commercial 
businesses or residents with extremely large quanƟƟes of cardboard are encouraged to drop recyclables off at the Mos-
cow Recycling Center. 

 
Q:            Will the holiday service schedule change? 
A: The holiday service schedule will remain the same. CollecƟon service will be one day late if your service day is on or aŌer 

the following holidays:  New Year’s Day, Memorial Day, Labor Day, Independence Day, Thanksgiving Day, and Christmas 
Day. Your service day will not change for all other holidays or if the holiday is on a Saturday. When in doubt, put your cart 
out. 

 
Q:            Will Sunshine Disposal & Recycling hire local employees? 
A: Yes, Sunshine Disposal & Recycling is planning to hire local employees. See their website at hƩps://sunshinedisposal.com/

employment-opportuniƟes/ 

 
“Sunshine Disposal & Recycling is excited to be your new service provider. We are a fourth-generaƟon family-owned business 
that has operated in Idaho since the mid-1970s. We currently serve the City of Lewiston, Nez Perce County, Kootenai County, and 
the City of Lapwai. We pride ourselves on our customer service and aƩenƟon to detail. We look forward to making this transiƟon 
as seamless as possible. If there are any addiƟonal quesƟons or issues that might arise, please feel to contact us.” 
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 Water Crisis 
We have a large problem at the Grange, Museum, and 
Garden Club.  We have no water! 

Since discovering that we had a leak that was losing one 
and one-half gallons of water every minute, we had to 
shut the water off.  AŌer careful scruƟny, there was no 
evidence of a leak. 

Then began the long process of trying to obtain a plumb-
er who could do the job.  We finally found Roto Rooter 
who came in mid-July to do a “locate.”  They located the 
leak which was unfortunately underneath the sidewalk.  
The pipe had broken and was leaking directly into the 
drain sewer.  (How convenient!)  The sidewalk had to be 
torn up. 

Upon starƟng the real work later in July to repair the 
damage, the problems started.  AŌer fixing the iniƟal 
leak, another pipe burst upon turning on the water.  
AŌer that, every Ɵme they replaced a segment, another 
one broke.  

Well, you guessed it.  This project is going to require a 
complete replacement of all the plumbing under the 
building and the project will cost nearly $15,000.  The 
sidewalk will have to be torn out in another area near 
the back door.  The asphalt roadway will have to be torn 
out to accommodate a new pipeline and then replaced. 

Considering the pipes 
are probably 100 years 
old, we have been 
lucky.  However, this 
coming in the middle 
of needing a new roof 
as well, has quickly 
bankrupted the 
Grange.  We cannot 
write for grants, since 
grants only cover pro-
jects that are planned, 
not completed.  We 
are in a real pickle and 
must ask the commu-
nity to help. 

DonaƟons may be mailed to the Kendrick Grange, 1255 
Cedar Ridge Road, Kendrick, Id 83537.  We will be doing 
various fundraising events to raise funds for this project.  
Please watch for them and support them. 

Hardware Brewing is sponsoring a plant sale to raise 
funds for this project.  If you can help us in any way, we 
will be grateful.       Sharon Harris 

Idaho may be known for potatoes, but 
it should be known for its trout, too. It 
is esƟmated that 85 percent of all the 
commercial trout sold in America 
comes from Hagerman Valley.  

At the Senior Center 
We are very blessed with a mulƟ-talented director.  
When the cooks take a week off, no problem.  Jerry Gal-
loway puts his cooking talents to work and provides 
healthy meals for all.  Kay Roberts stepped in to assist. 

 The Senior Fitness Class taught by ChrisƟne Prokay has 
now concluded.  Medicare sponsored the worthwhile 
class. 

 As people gather for nourishment and entertainment, 
they have not been disappointed as Jim Green and the 
Old Time Fiddlers both played for us each month. 

 Bingo is scheduled to begin on September 27th.  It is 
scheduled for the last Wednesday of the month, which 
puts it on October 25th.  Come at 11am to play Bingo. 

 All are welcome on Wednesdays and Fridays.  A suggest-
ed donaƟon of $3.00 may be made at the door.  
Sharon Harris 

Friends of the Juliaetta Community Library 

Are you looking for a way to volunteer in our communi-
ty?  Something that doesn’t require meeƟngs and too 
much of your Ɵme?  Consider this: become a member of 
the Friends of the JuliaeƩa Community Library (FOL.)  

We will are restructuring our FOL group and recruiƟng 
people who enjoy and value our library.  We will hold an 
informal meeƟng in September: date and Ɵme will be 
posted on our Facebook page (Friends of the JuliaeƩa 
Community Library) soon.   The main goal of the meeƟng 
is to match the library’s needs with volunteers.  In other 
words, who is willing to help with what?  Volunteers 
choose the tasks they feel most comfortable with. 

We hope you will consider joining and helping with the 
reorganizaƟon of our FOL group.  You can do this by mes-
saging us on Facebook, emailing  your contact infor-
maƟon to loƟkelly@gmail.com, or stopping by the library 
and leƫng Erin know.  Easy, peasy!   
Dana Kelly 
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September 9, 2023, will be the 22nd annual Blackberry FesƟ-
val and Car Show. Sponsored by the JuliaeƩa Community 
Improvement AssociaƟon (JCIA) at JuliaeƩa’s Centennial 
Community Park on Highway 3, the fesƟval will promote the 
JuliaeƩa area and is the main fundraiser for the JuliaeƩa 
Community Center. 

In addiƟon to a large selecƟon of the classic cars, pickup 
trucks, motorcycles, and tractors, the Blackberry FesƟval will 
feature raffles, a corn-hole tournament, events, live music, 
vendors, and a dachshund dog race. Many blackberry-
themed baked goods will be available to saƟsfy your sweet 
tooth (homemade scones,  jam, and pies). Breakfast by the 
Kendrick FFA will start at 6:30 AM, and a BBQ by the JuliaeƩa 
Volunteer Fire Department will be at 11 AM. AddiƟonal food 
vendors will be available throughout the day as well. The 
dachshund dog race registraƟon will begin at 10 AM and the 
races themselves will be at 10:30 AM. Car show parƟcipants 
can set up any Ɵme from noon, Friday September 8 unƟl 9 
AM of September 9.  Even if you have a project car that isn’t 
finished yet, come show off your hard work and let everyone 
see what goes into a restoraƟon.  Vendors are also welcome 
to set up at noon on Friday, but we ask they complete their 
setup by 8 AM the next day. Both car and vendor registraƟon 
cost $25 and can be accomplished in-person between noon 
(9/8/2023) and 9 AM (9/9/2023). AddiƟonal informaƟon can 
be found on our  Facebook site (hƩps://www.facebook.com/
carshowblackberryfesƟvaljuliaeƩa) or by contacƟng the JCIA 
directly (juliaeƩa.community@gmail.com). Come join us on 
September 9 to enjoy the last of summer at the JuliaeƩa 
Centennial Park on Highway 3. There will be lots to see and 
much to enjoy at this event either as a parƟcipant or a spec-
tator. Mark your calendars and get ready to have a great 
day. See you there.   Kathy Groseclose 

Dare to be Different 
MisƟ Collins, owner of Ms. Behavin Kustoms, can take a 
vision, dream, or favorite colors to create a custom paint 
job on your motorcycle.  

StarƟng in 2021, she was frustrated when trying to get 
her Road King painted, and nobody had the Ɵme or 
would even respond to her requests. MisƟ took maƩers 
into her own hands and became a self-taught (via U-tube 
videos, and personal lessons from 4 various experts 
across the country) painter herself! Working out of a 2nd 
building on their property in Southwick, MisƟ has custom 
painted motorcycles, gas tanks, tailgates, helmets, and a 
toolbox, and is about to start work on a bicycle and vin-
tage refrigerator. 

MisƟ lives in Southwick with her husband and 2 kids sƟll 
at home. They also have 4 grown kids that are all doing 
great out on their own. She is also a Behavioral Health 
Therapist. Working through Kelley Kid’s Ranch in Lewis-
ton, she helps kids through in-person, Telehealth, or eq-
uine therapy with more flexible and diverse ways of com-
municaƟon. 

MisƟ’s work is being noƟced.  She has won awards for her 
own bike (Best Bagger, MulƟple People’s Choice Awards) 
at shows like the famous Hot August Nights and the Bull-
head River Run. Most recently, she received awards for 
best paint job and the kid’s choice for her custom painted 
bike at an event in Kendrick. 

She will aƩend a pinstriping class in September to gather 
more knowledge, and the next goal will be to master the 
art of freehand air brushing for her custom creaƟons! 

MisƟ has flexible working hours to get the job done. She 
points out that she is one of only a few custom painters 
in the area, and her main moƩo is to encourage you to 
“dare to be different” and don’t be afraid to stand from 
the crowd.  

MisƟ can be contacted via telephone at: 208-503-2975, 
mcollins263@aol.com, or via Insta-
gram@msbehavin_paint     Cheryl Rumbolz 
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Alcoholics Anonymous  

meeting 
Fridays at 7 pm 

Juliaetta Community Church 

The War on Drugs in the KJ7 Community  
Addressing the pressing drug challenges within the KJ7 Com-
muniƟes is an urgent need that demands our aƩenƟon. The far
-reaching repercussions of drug abuse, including shaƩered 
families, domesƟc violence and neglected youth, underscore 
the gravity of the situaƟon. Disturbingly, there is also a dis-
tressing link between substance abuse within households and 
the sexual exploitaƟon of minors. 

Within our communiƟes, an unfortunate trend emerges where 
some individuals prioriƟze personal image and success, leading 
to a reluctance to engage with community issues unless direct-
ly impacted. This "mind my own business" mindset hinders 
progress, leaving problems unaddressed. 

To combat these drug-related issues, several effecƟve strate-
gies can be employed: 

1. **Raising Awareness:** HosƟng community or town hall 
meeƟngs can effecƟvely shed light on the challenges posed by 
drug abuse. These gatherings provide plaƞorms to openly dis-
cuss concerns and rally support. 

2. **Neighborhood Watch Programs:** Establishing vigilant 
neighborhood watch programs empowers residents to acƟvely 
monitor their surroundings, detect signs of drug abuse, and 
report suspicious acƟviƟes promptly. 

3. **Vigilance and ReporƟng:** Encouraging community mem-
bers to promptly report any signs of drug abuse or distribuƟon 
can aid law enforcement in taking Ɵmely acƟon. 

4. **Enhanced Law Enforcement Involvement:** VoƟng for 
and increasing law enforcement presence within our commu-
nity can act as a deterrent and enable quicker responses to 
drug-related incidents. 

5. **Youth EducaƟon:** InviƟng speakers to engage with 
school-aged children is essenƟal. They need to understand the 
consequences of substance use and learn how to report signs 
of drug abuse. 

6. **CollaboraƟve Support System:** CollaboraƟng with local 
churches, service clubs, and employers can establish a strong 
support network for individuals in recovery. 

By embracing these strategies, the KJ7 CommuniƟes can take 
decisive steps toward a healthier, safer, and more supporƟve 
environment. EffecƟve change requires sustained dedicaƟon 
and the united efforts of community members commiƩed to 
overcoming these challenges. 

This is a plea to establish a safe and clean community that ben-
efits all residents as it is imperaƟve that we put an end to the 
current drug problem impacƟng our beauƟful area.  

To report suspicions of drug related acƟvity, please call the 
Latah County Sheriff’s Department at (208) 882-2216.  

 

JK Fire News     
 NO OPEN BURNING May 10, 2023 through 
October 20th, 2023. Please help us by follow-

ing the No Open Burning during this very dry weather in 
our community.  
 

JuliaeƩa Firefighter BBQ  
Join us on September 9th at the JuliaeƩa Car 
Show and Blackberry FesƟval for a delicious BBQ 
Lunch from 11:00 on Ɵll we sell out. Come early and en-
joy a delicious lunch and support the firefighters in your 
community.  

Stay Safe!    Rose Norris 

Food Bank News 

Thank you, CHS Primeland, for your generous support 
of the JK Good Samaritan Food Bank.  AddiƟonally, 
thanks to all our volunteers, the Latah County Commu-
nity FoundaƟon, and Latah  County Democrats for their 
support.   
Sharon Harris 

Jerry Galloway, second from right, receives a check from 
Primeland employees. 
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Challenge Complete 

The 1st Annual Community Fitness Challenge for 
JuliaeƩa, Kendrick, & the 7 Ridges ended on the 31st 
of August. The goal was to get the community out-
side and moving. There were 35 registered parƟci-
pants and 14 people completed the challenge.  Their 
names will be entered into a drawing for $300! The 
GRAND PRIZE winner will be chosen and announced 
at the Blackberry FesƟval on the 9th of September. 
CongratulaƟons to everyone that completed the 
challenge: Sara Vakoch, Brooke TahƟnen, Tyler 
TahƟnen, Wendie Dodge, Barb Hagen, Dan Hagen, 
Kathy Perez-Chica, Rick Perez-Chica, KrisƟna Alexan-
dar, Keegan Anderson, Bruce Gibson, Dawn Gibson, 
Vicki Charles, & Gisela Bailey. The event was co-
sponsored by 7 Ridges HolisƟc Health, The Skyview 
Inn (Sherill Calhoun) & Kendrick-JuliaeƩa 2.0 Club 
administrator Judi Fuller. Thank you to Sharlene of 
Furry MercanƟle for the wonderful job on screen 
prinƟng the t-shirts. Thank you to Jenna for the 
great shirt design. We look for-
ward to another challenge next 
year and more events sur-
rounding the challenge event!   
ChrisƟne Prokay    

JuliaeƩa Elementary PainƟng Series 
Scene #4 - The Northern Pacific Railroad  
arrives in Kendrick in 1891 
The City of Kendrick began as a township, then it was sold 
and named Latah. It was re-named, Kirby, when Thomas 
Kirby purchased the townsite. But aŌer the arrival of the 
railroad, it was again renamed. This Ɵme it would be 
called Kendrick, aŌer the Chief Engineer, James W. 
Kendrick. The area had received permission to pass over 
the Nez Perce land in 1891. The land was cleared and the 
railroad came 
through.* It was 
recorded that Presi-
dent Grant was on 
the first run to come 
through. Because of 
the railroad, the ar-
ea grew and pros-
pered.  Kendrick was 
a trade center.  At 
one Ɵme, there 
were four trains a 
day. The beauƟful 
railroad days were 
phased out in 1975.  
Angie Cannon 
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BIBLE STUDY FELLOWSHIP COMING TO 

JULIAETTA 

Bible Study Fellowship is a world wide study where everyone 
studies the same Scripture. It runs from the Fall to Spring. In the 
info below there is a correcƟon in that it ends at 10:30 not 10. 

Cameron Lutheran News 
Even with VERY hot August days upon us it's Ɵme to start 
planning fall acƟviƟes.  At Cameron, the fall season will 
kick off for us - or summer will conclude, depending on 
how you look at it! - on Aug. 27 with our annual outdoor 
worship service.   All are welcome to aƩend  - check the 
church web-site (cameronemmanuel.org) or call the 
church ((208) 289-3471) for the locaƟon.  The service will 
begin at 10:00 a.m., followed by a potluck lunch. On Sept. 
3 we will go back to our regular fall schedule of Sunday 
School at 9:00 and worship services at 10:00. 

Over the late summer months we have been gathering 
supplies for the Lutheran World Relief school kits.  These 
kits contain supplies for children all over the world whose 
parents someƟmes have to choose between sending the 
kids to school and providing the supplies they need 
(especially girls) or buying food for the family.  Also, 
some of the items are not easily available in more re-
mote locaƟons.   These kits supply notebooks, pencils - 
along with a sharpener -  pens, erasers, crayons, rulers, 
scissors, all of which are packed in a backpack-type 
bag.  These bags are made by the church women over 
the summer and are oŌen quite colorful!  The whole con-
gregaƟon is invited to purchase and donate items for 
these kits, especially during the summer school-supply 
sales.  The generosity is wonderful - we will have enough 
for 50 kits this year.  These will be packed and taken to 
Spokane for distribuƟon in October along with quilts and 
baby kits assembled over the summer.   

The annual turkey dinner and bazaar will be held on Sat-
urday, October 21, at the church.  Dinner will begin at 
5:00 p.m. and the aucƟon will follow about 7:00. The 
money raised at this event is used for chariƟes and schol-
arships, as well as for operaƟng expenses for the wom-
en's acƟviƟes.  The dinner features turkey - carved off 
real turkeys right there at the dinner! - mashed potatoes 
and gravy, homemade dressing , cranberries, green 
beans, and homemade pie for dessert.  The aucƟon will 
feature a large, hand-quilted quilt, along with all kinds of 
craŌs, such as hand-embroidered pillow cases and dish-
towels, Christmas and Thanksgiving decoraƟons, home-
made candy, baskets with all kinds of items - usually 
some with Vandal or Seahawk themes!  - and a variety of 
other hand-made craŌs.  This event obviously takes a lot 
of hands and hours to put  together, and we welcome 
anyone who would like to contribute with Ɵme or help 
with the dinner.  Call Chairman Ann Parks ((208) 289-
3607) if you would like to help.  We also welcome any 
craŌ items that you would be willing to contribute for 
sale at the aucƟon.   

In this season of harvest and preparaƟons for fall and 
winter, think of and thank our God and Creator, who is 
the maker and giver of all these good things! Ann Taylor 

Leland Church News 

The Leland faithful conƟnue to study the book of Acts 
in the morning service.  We gather at 10 am.  All are 
welcome to worship with us. 

We are grateful to Lynda Brocke for donaƟng her ex-
cess Trex boards.  It has enabled us to cover the floor of 
our handicapped entrance.  It will be lovely to have a 
durable surface that does not require a yearly coat of 
paint. 

Cuevas Winegeart is leading a Wednesday night Bible 
Study at 6:30 pm at the church.  All are welcome. 

Recently three members of the church were bapƟzed 
at Myrtle Beach on the Clearwater River.  The church 
welcomes 
Teresa, Da-
vid, and 
Kolby into 
the fellow-
ship of 
ChrisƟan 
believers.                           
Sharon Harris 
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The Book Nook 
From Sharon Harris: 

For the past two months I got my immersed in some ex-
cellent books wriƩen by Lee Jackson.  I have been reading 
the AŌer Dunkirk series.  There are six books in this or-
der:  AŌer Dunkirk, Eagles Over Britan, Turning the Storm, 
The Giant Awakens, Riding the Tempest, and Driving the 
Tide. 

 Once I started, there was no turning back.  These books 
are a historical epic of the courage and sacrifice shown 
during the darkest days of World War II.  They are excep-
Ɵonally well researched and have a good story line fol-
lowing the LiƩlefield family from Sark Island.  Sark, locat-
ed in the Guernsey Islands, was the only BriƟsh land oc-
cupied by the Germans during the war.  It follows them 
and their four children who all take vital roles in de-
feaƟng Adolph Hitler. 

 It shares behind the scenes planning between Winston 
Churchill and Franklin D. Roosevelt. It also gives an insid-
er look at Stalin and our alliance with Russia during the 
war.   It follows the war through the European theater on 
to North Africa, into the Pacific Islands, and on to Italy 
and Russia. 

 Scenes wriƩen about Bletchley, show how important 
code breaking and internaƟonal spies were to the war 
effort. 

 From the invasion of France at Dunkirk to the bombing at 
Pearl Harbor and on to the liberaƟon of France, this book 
series will keep you turning pages.  
 
From Cheryl Rumbolz: 

For a surprise thriller, The Surgeon by Leslie Wolfe will 
have you asking if the main character is a Trusted sur-
geon, a loving wife,  or a murderer! 

For dangerous scenarios, elite military tacƟcs, suspense 
and maybe some poliƟcal truths…the author Jack Carr 
(who is former military special forces himself) writes 
books that a reader just can’t put down! Some favorites 
include The Terminal List, Savage Son, and The Devil’s 
Hand. 

The book Ɵtled Ward D by Freida Mc Fadden is wriƩen 
with twists & turns that will catch a reader off guard, 
wondering who the psycho really is during an overnight 
stay in a mental ward. 

For a lesson on prohibiƟon Ɵmes, and a reminder of how 
important family is, read The Moonshiner’s Daughter by 
author Donna Everhart. 

 
FREE READY! for Kindergarten WORKSHOPS TO BE 
HELD AT JULIAETTA ELEMENTARY FOR PARENTS 
AND CAREGIVERS OF CHILDREN AGES Birth to 5!  

The Kendrick School District and KJ7 Early Learning Col-
laborative will be offering a free, three-part workshop se-
ries designed specifically for parents and caregivers to 
prepare their child for kindergarten in the future. The 
READY! for Kindergarten workshops feature free quality 
early learning materials and resources for families, provid-
ed child care during each workshop session, a compli-
mentary meal and the opportunity to network with other 
local parents.  

This workshop series is designed to empower and sup-
port parents and caregivers in the early years of their 
child’s development as they look forward to kindergar-
ten. READY! for Kindergarten identifies age-level learn-
ing targets, demonstrates ways to “play with a pur-
pose”, and provides take home materials and tools 
such as games, toys and exercises.  

Session 1: Language & Literacy  
SEPTEMBER 20 - 5:30 PM - Juliaetta Elementary School 
(Meal sponsored by Stella Jones)  Session 2: Math & Reasoning  
OCTOBER 11 - 5:30 PM - Juliaetta Elementary School  
Session 3: Social / Emotional  
NOVEMBER 8 - 5:30 PM - Juliaetta Elementary School  

 

Special thank you to our READY! for 
Kindergarten workshop sponsors:

 
If your business would like to be a meal sponsor 
for one of our workshops, please email  
angie.tweit@sd283.org. 
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 New at the Museum 
We have received a donaƟon from Kathy Garland of her 
mother, Mildred’s wedding dress and veil.  There is also a 
picture of Harold and Mildred Silflow on their wedding 
day.       

      JKHF is grateful.  We received a grant from Moscow 
Rotary Club in the amount of $1600 to help with the 
roofing project.    

    “You don’t miss the water ‘Ɵll the well runs dry” is cer-
tainly true.  We have been without water for two months 
since the building’s pipes began failing and the water had 
to be shut off.          

     It is certainly unfortunate that while we were concen-
traƟng on replacing the aged roof, the underground por-
Ɵon of the building began giving us trouble. The pipe re-
placement which will restore the water service, comes 
with a steep price tag…$15000. Normally with a project 
of this magnitude, we would write 
and ask for grant funding.  With this 
project, we cannot wait for that pro-
cess. We must have water. 

     We will begin fundraising and ask 
you to consider giving to this cause.  
It is important to keep the Communi-
ty Center, the community museum, 
and the club house for the Hill and 
Valley Garden Club.     Sharon Harris                                                           

Lions Club Calendars 
Lions Club members will be meeƟng again soon. 

It is Ɵme to prepare a new Community Calendar.  The 
calendars cost $10 a year and knit the communiƟes of 
Kendrick, JuliaeƩa, and the surrounding area together.  
MeeƟng dates and special occasions are listed.  

If you have a picture you would like to submit for the 
2024 calendar, please submit it to 25skhar-
ris@gmail.com.  The Lions Club will be selecƟng at their 
meeƟng in September. 

Please order a calendar for your family.  Just provide us 
the names, birthday (month and day), and your address 
to the email above or call 208-289-4622.  We mail the 
calendars in December.  There will be a bill aƩached. 

There have been a lot of new babies in the community.  
Please be sure we have their names and birthdays. 

Lions members, mark your calendars.  Our first meeƟng 
of the season will be September, 13, 2022 at 5:30 pm.  
Visitors or potenƟal members are welcome.                                                             
Sharon Harris 

Latah Preservation Commission Visits 
Kendrick 

Members of the Latah PreservaƟon CommiƩee gathered 
at the Kendrick Museum for their monthly meeƟng in 
August.  They meet monthly at various sites throughout 
Latah County and concentrate on work to preserve his-
toric sites and the history of each community. 

 We had VIP guests from Boise, Maria Rachal, Jason 
Tippeconnic Fox, Dan Everhart, all from the State Historic 
PreservaƟon Office.  They toured Kendrick and Leland to 
view historical sights. 

 One of their most popular projects was the publishing of 
a large map of Latah County denoƟng historic places 
throughout the county that are worthy of visiƟng.  The 
map is provided free and will be updated and repro-
duced soon with funding from Latah County. 

 Current members of the commission include Gary E. 
Strong (Chairman), Potlatch; Chris Strong, Hayley Noble, 
and ScoƩ Clyde and Jesse Zylstra all of Moscow; Jan Pi-
pher of Deary, Lori Wahl of Genessee, Kellie Funk and 
Jeremy RiƩer of Bovill; and Sharon Harris of Kendrick. 

 The Commission’s current project is nominaƟng the 
Deary Pie Safe for the NaƟonal Registry of Historic Plac-
es.  Future targeted projects are a historic zone for Bovill 
and nominaƟon of the historic Niles house in JuliaeƩa for 
the NaƟonal Register of Historic Places.   Sharon Harris 

Do you have Christmas collecƟons of any kind 
that you would like to lend during December 
to be displayed in the front Grange window? 

Jan PaƩerson faithfully displays items of inter-
est to both the community and visitors in her 

aƩracƟve displays in the front window.  Re-
cently featured were tea pots from the collec-
Ɵon of Sharon Harris, and for Locust Blossom 

FesƟval there were items of interest from 
Kendrick High School over the years to support 

the theme “Once a Tiger, Always a Tiger.” 

Perhaps you have a hobby collecƟon to share 
in the future.  Contact Jan at  

Idaho.jan@outlook.com  
or call her 208-289-4844. 
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KJ MERCHANTS 
 
IT’S ALMOST FAIR TIME! A hearƞelt THANK YOU to all our 
past, current, and future supporters! K-J Merchants is a 
local foundaƟon created and ran by volunteers, to sup-
port our local Fix Ridge 4-H and Kendrick FFA students 
with their hard work and dedicaƟon in raising and pre-
paring their market animals for sale at the fair. 
 
Please join us this year in supporƟng our 36 local stu-
dents with their projects. Becoming a member and donor 
is easy! Just send your donaƟon no later than September 
16, 2023, payable to  K-J MERCHANTS c/o MaƩ Teŏ, 
1180 HWY 99, Kendrick, ID 83537. If you have any ques-
Ɵons, or would like your donaƟon picked up in person, 
please call MaƩ at 208-669-0540. We appreciate any 
amount you can offer to make this year’s add-on support 
a great reward for a job well done. All monies collected 
are divided equally between this year’s market animal 
exhibitors. Your donaƟon may be eligible for a tax deducƟon, 
please consult your tax advisor for further guidance. 
 

Who is the KJ7 EducaƟon FoundaƟon?  The FoundaƟon 
was established in 2013 with a very generous donaƟon 
from a local family Dick and Vicky Benscoter.  Since then, 
several other local families including the Parks, Deobald 
and Kolby Anderson have been very generous.  Local 
businesses and organizaƟons have also contributed to 
the KJ7 EducaƟon FoundaƟon goal to generate funding 
that will support educaƟonal excellence in our public 
school system, for the benefit of every child in our com-
munity.   

The KJ7 EducaƟon FoundaƟon works with teachers, 
school administrators, parents, students and community 
members to support student learning, achievement, 
teaching excellence, and to fund several school grants: 
Teacher Resource Grants to purchase supplies and 
equipment for classroom programs and projects 
($15,185.90) ; Discovery Grants, a program that encour-
ages students to pursue personally significant independ-
ent learning ($4,044.95); Senior Project Grants ($1,900); 
and school grants for art, music, shop & aŌer school 
($18,000). 

The FoundaƟon also focuses on conƟnuing educaƟon for 
higher learning through its annual High School Scholar-
ship Program for graduaƟng seniors.   

This is a great opportunity for seniors to apply for a 
scholarship in the spring, to be used to further their edu-
caƟon whether at a trade school, community college, or 
university.  As of 2022, $253,468.00 has been awarded 
to seniors since the FoundaƟon was established.  In 
2022, $36,750 was awarded to seniors that year, and yet 
not every senior applied for a scholarship.   

Our goal for this year is to have 100% of seniors apply for 
scholarships. Senior scholarship requirements are simple 
and straight forward.  So, parents please encourage your 
seniors to apply next spring.  To the freshmen, sopho-
mores and juniors, it’s not too early to start planning.   

Go to our website: hƩps://
www.kj7educaƟonfoundaƟon.org 

Many thanks to the generous donaƟons from communi-
ty families, the original board members, and local busi-
nesses and organizaƟons.  

The current KJ7 EducaƟon FoundaƟon Board is com-
prised of the President: Amber WiƩ, Vice President: Taw-
nya Denny, Treasurer: Dirk Hammond, Secretary: Sher 
Brown, and Board Member: Rebecca Loomis.   
Rebecca Loomis 
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BLACKBERRY BREW & PUB/BOTTOMS UP 

We have several fun events happening at the bar in Sep-
tember and October and would love for you to join us! 
Check out our menu w/ weekly Sandwich, Salad, & Soup 
(StarƟng in September) Specials, Taco Tuesday, Wing 
Wednesday, Game Night, Pinochle, etc. Look for our up-
dates on Facebook! Thank you for your conƟnued sup-
port, we appreciate you! Contact InformaƟon: 208-276-
3122 or blackberrybrewpub@gmail.com 
September  
1st – Introducing our Kids Menu/Back to School, 7th – 2nd 
Annual Chili Cook-off and Opening Day of NFL Football. 
Best Taste, Best Heat, and Most Original, 9th – Beer Tent 
at the Blackberry FesƟval, Food & Drink Specials at the 
bar.  Live Music w/ Daniel Faller 5:30 to 8:30 PM, 11th 
Monday Night Football is back!!, 16th Live Music w/The 
Lukenbills 5:30 to 8:30 PM, 30th 2nd Annual Oktoberfest 
starts at 1 pm – German Food, Dress in Your Dirndl & Le-
derhosen, Door Prizes, German Music. 
October  
5Th – Thursday TRIVIA RETURNS starƟng at 6 pm, 14th – 
Dart Tournament & Michelle’s Birthday Party, 21st Live 
Music w/ The Lukenbills 5:30 to 8:30 PM, 28th Halloween 
Party starƟng at 5 pm, 50th Birthday’s for Suzi & Lorie, 
Karaoke w/ Bryan Olander. ChrisƟne Prokay 

Members of the Hill and Valley Garden Club gathered on 
June 22 for their annual spring garden tour. Members 
first toured the LiƩle Canyon Lavender and Wool Farm in 
Peck. The Lavender Farm was an oasis!  A truly beauƟful 
place run by a lovely lady with such a good heart!  She 
had a collecƟon of song birds, gorgeous landscaping and 
a wonderful giŌ shop.  Members enjoyed a lunch at The 
House of Ju Ju in Orofino then on to the Green Things 
garden center, a delighƞul and welcoming place to ad-
mire and purchase flowers and plants.  They are always 
informaƟve and helpful at Green Things.  A special thanks 
to member Judy Cuddy who invited us to her house and 
shared her love of “pot gardening,” showing us all kinds 
of decoraƟve and edible things that she grows in pots 
and containers. It was a wonderful day spent with good 
friends.                                            

 Our upcoming year’s meeƟng dates and program 
presentaƟons have been set.  We will meet  September 
26th at 1:00 at the Kendrick Grange.  Please join us for an 
interesƟng presentaƟon from staff at Pat’s Nursery in 
Clarkston.  For the basics of floral design, join us again at 
1:00 on October 24th at the Kendrick Grange.  Former 
professional arrangement designer Judy Cuddy will give 
us Ɵps and a demonstraƟon.  Both days will be fun and 
informaƟve!  Raina Weyen 
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Women’s Business Network News 
July’s meeƟng was held at 
the Castle Museum in 
JuliaeƩa.  Our tour was con-
ducted by the owner, JusƟn 
Cope.  It was the first Ɵme 
that members had walked 
through the museum, and 
they were all impressed by 
the history of the Castle and 
enjoyed looking at so many 
treasures from years 
past.  It’s a great place to 
take friends and family 
when they are in town for a 
visit.  Give JusƟn a call for an appointment.  

The featured speaker for August was President/CEO of 
Gritman Medical Center, Kara Besst.  Members met at 
the Grange in Kendrick and were updated by Kara about 
new medical resources, opƟons specific to women's 
health, and updates about local satellite clinics.  Kara 
was honored in 2023 as among Becker's Hospital Re-
view's Top Female Hospital CEOs to Know for her com-
mitment to excepƟonal health care in our communiƟes.   

An upcoming event to put on your calendar is the Nez 
Perce - Latah CounƟes Women's Business Expo, which 
will be held in Rivaura Winery's events room on Friday, 
October 20th from 1pm to 3pm.  This event will show-
case a variety of female business ventures.  Great food, 
prize giveaways and of course award winning Rivaura 
wine will be part of the Expo experience.  This event is 
open to the public and will be the perfect way to start 
your weekend.    Sherill Calhoun 

We’re already geƫng 
ready for the Holi-
days! Stop by the 
shop and see what’s 
new and what’s com-
ing up.  If you enjoyed 
last year’s Murder 
Mystery Party, then 

you don’t want to miss this one…70’s Boogie Nights!  
FesƟviƟes begin at 3pm on September 23rd in Buck Hol-
low Lodge at Furry Tale Farm.  Space is limited to 16 par-
Ɵcipants: contact us ASAP to reserve your spot and for 
addiƟonal details! Also go to www.furry-tale-farm.com. 

We are excited to announce we are now accepƟng reser-
vaƟons for overnight accommodaƟons and events in 
Buck Hollow Lodge at Furry Tale Farm on Freeman Creek 
Road! The lodge has 6 bedrooms and 5 bathrooms, com-
mon areas, full kitchen, and more.  Reserve one or more 
rooms or the enƟre lodge! Watch the farm animals from 
the wraparound deck or walk down and meet them.  
With a good sized pond, grab a fishing pole and catch 
smallmouth bass or crappie.  For all the details on accom-
modaƟons, renƟng event space, and informaƟon about 
the lodge, go to www.furry-tale-farm.com.   

Furry Tale Inn – Located right in Kendrick on Main Street.  
Not only is it a great place to stay, but it’s also the per-
fect spot for your next birthday party or event.  Dates are 
booking up quickly with the Holidays approaching, so 
reach out to us today!   

For any quesƟons about booking your stay or special 
event, we can be reached at the shop or call us at 208-
289-3156 or through the website above. Thank you!
Sharlene Mitchell 

New Owners at Kendrick Ag Supply 
Many of you may already be acquainted with Jimmie and Cindy Breckenridge and Tad and Kayce Brown.  Although they 
are not new faces to our communiƟes, they have invested in a new business venture as a family that they hope will car-
ry on to future generaƟons. 

The Breckenridge's have lived in JuliaeƩa for the past five years.  Cindy grew up in Kamiah and raised their three chil-
dren in Lewiston and Kamiah.  They moved to JuliaeƩa to be closer to their children and grandchildren.  Tad is a naƟve 
of Kendrick and his family has been in the area for generaƟons.  He and Kayce have been married for six years.  Tad 
owns Seven Ridges Ag Services independently.  The four new owners are equal partners and all share in the daily tasks 
from Ɵres to the front counter. 

Services include a full Ɵre service center, oil changes, rouƟne vehicle 
services, ag mechanics, lawn mower, auto and ag parts.  More sup-
plies are currently being ordered to meet the hardware demands of 
the business. OperaƟng hours are Monday through Friday 7am to 
5pm and Saturday 7am to noon; closed on Sundays.   

The Breckenridge's and Browns love living in and serving the com-
munity and invite residents to come by and say "hi".  They have been 
grateful for all of the kindness and well wishes since taking over 
Kendrick Ag Supply. Sherill Calhoun 
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Who is All Jacked Up? 
Have you ever driven between Kendrick and JuliaeƩa and 
wondered about the sandwich board along Highway 3 
that says, “ALL JACKED UP”? 

For motorcycle enthusiasts, owner Jack Murphy is con-
sidered a guru when it comes to Harley Davidson motor-
cycles! His years of experience started at the Harley Shop 
in Tri-CiƟes back in 2003, then to a Spokane shop in 
2008, which led him to the posiƟon of service manager 
at Hell’s Canyon Harley Davidson in Lewiston from 2013 
unƟl 2020. He then decided to open his own motorcycle 
repair business focused on the areas he is most passion-
ate about. 

Born in Albuquerque, NM, to a military family, he has 
lived all over the world, but has spent the most Ɵme in 
the Pacific Northwest. He married his wife Lucie in 2006, 
and their clan consists of Lucie’s 4 kids and 5 grandkids! 
Their grandson, 3-year-old Brandon, lives with them full–
Ɵme and keeps them on their toes with their home and 
shop being on the same property. 

Jack’s focus is research and development on Harley fuel 
injecƟon systems and twin cam Milwaukee 8’s, which are 
newer electric systems. He also has a DYNO JET Machine 
for Dyno Tuning services, provides Ɵre changes, can work 
on electrical components, and does regular servicing and 
repairs. Most large Harley dealers do not have the Ɵme 
to work on bikes 2006 and older, which can leave cross-
country riders in a jam if they have an issue. Jack can and 
will help with these 
types of bikes! His 
skills allow him to 
offer every normal 
service in a regular 
motorcycle shop 
plus some that are 
more specialized. 

With an emoƟonal 
interest to keep 
people riding, hav-
ing fun, and making 
memories on the 
road is always at 
the forefront of 
Jack’s mind. His 
hours are Monday 
through Friday, 
10:00am to 6:00pm but is open to a phone call or text 
whenever needed. Jack can be reached via phone or text 
at 509-591-8615, or his email address is: jack@ 
alljackedupllc.com.      Cheryl Rumbolz 

Alzheimer’s: Hitting Close to Home 
September is Alzheimer’s Awareness Month; the disease 
process is becoming more common in our society. It is a 
brain disorder that slowly destroys memory & thinking 
skills, and eventually, the ability to carry out the simplest 
of tasks. As the baby boomer generaƟon begins to age, 
they will hit the peak age for the diagnosis. A suggested 6 
million Americans, most of them age 65 or older, may 
have Alzheimer’s.  
 
I have experienced it firsthand with my grandmother and 
three aunts. Depending on which part of the brain is 
affected, its behaviors will vary with each person. Help 
those with Alzheimer’s by engaging w/ them, playing 
games, or doing tasks that are familiar to them. Help by 
offering a meal, a shoulder to lean on, provide respite 
care to the care giver, gentle touch of the hands or feet 
can ease the anxiety of Alzheimer’s paƟents. Incorpo-
raƟng essenƟal oils such as Lavender, Cedarwood, VeƟ-
ver, & Sweet Orange has been found to beneficial for the 
disease. There are resources to check out www.alz.org, or 
www.painfoundaƟon.org. I encourage you to get in-
volved, it can be a rough road for anyone to travel alone.   
ChrisƟne Prokay 

Granny’s Recipes 
Let's  have some fun with this ediƟon. I am going to give 
you a great recipe that is really delicious. 

The fun part is to make this and don't tell people what it 
has in it.  

PEANUT BUTTER CHEESY FUDGE 

1/2 pound velveeta cheese (Yuppers) 
1 cup buƩer 
1 cup peanut buƩer (creamy or crunchy) 
1 tsp. vanilla 
1 cup nuts (your choice) 
2 - 16 oz. boxes of powdered sugar 

In sauce pan over medium heat, melt cheese and buƩer 
together, then add peanut buƩer and sƟr unƟl smooth. 
Remove from heat, add vanilla and nuts. Place powdered 
sugar in large bowl and pour cheese mixture over sugar. 
SƟr unƟl well blended, then knead with hands, Press into 
9x2 pan. Pat with paper towel. Place in fridge unƟl firm. 
Cut into squares. 

Can make chocolate fudge: 

 Place 1/2 cup cocoa in powdered sugar, (don't put in 
peanut buƩer) 1/2 cup chocolate chips instead of peanut 
buƩer. 

HAVE FUN WITH THIS ONE   Tawnda Bromley 
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This newsleƩer is supported by generous contribuƟons from the following sponsors: 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

If you would like to become a 
newsleƩer sponsor, please 
make your check payable to 
KJCDA-NewsleƩer. 

Please send your contribuƟon to: 

KJCDA, PO Box 204, Kendrick, ID  83537 

 

Name or OrganizaƟon Name: 
________________________________________________ 

Check one: 

Businesses: 
Avista 
BTH Farms Inc 
Cannon’s Electric 
Clearwater Power Company 
Clearwater Propane Company 
Colter’s Creek Winery 
Curry, Inc 
George F. Brocke & Sons Inc 
Kendrick Dental 
FJ & S Farms LLC  
Furry Tale MercanƟle 
HazelƟne LLC 
Hardware Brewing  
Heimgartner AviaƟon 
Hill Top Grooming Shop 
Latah Credit Union 
Mann & Stanke 
McGregor Company 
North Central Idaho ProperƟes  
Phil’s Family Foods 
Renfrow TV and Electric 
Rivaura Estate Vineyards  
     & Winery 
Rodger Warner ConstrucƟon 
Skyview Inn 
South Latah Highway District 
Stella-Jones CorporaƟon 
Taylor ConstrucƟon 
Taylor Dennler Gardens 

Community OrganizaƟons and 
Churches 
Cameron WELCA 
City of JuliaeƩa 
City of Kendrick 
Friends of the JuliaeƩa Community Library 
Hill and Valley Garden Club 
J-K Heritage FoundaƟon 
J-K Senior Meals 
JuliaeƩa Church of the Nazarene 
JuliaeƩa Community Church 
JuliaeƩa Community Improvement Associa-
Ɵon 
JuliaeƩa Kendrick RecreaƟon District 
JuliaeƩa Kendrick Firefighters AssociaƟon 
JuliaeƩa Volunteer Fire Department 
Kendrick Grange 
Kendrick Lions Club 
Kendrick Volunteer Fire Department 
Leland Community Church 
Southwick Bible Church 
Southwick Community Center 
The Kendrick Fellowship Group 
VFW Post 3913 

Individuals (conƟnued): 
BeƩy Mustoe 
Mark Mustoe and Barry James 
Jon and Ann Nilsson 
Val and Rose Norris 
Lyle and Sharon Parks 
Barbara Paulson 
Diane Peƫt 
Vic and Liz Racicot 
Tim and Vicky Racicot 
Judy and Burney Ramming 
Horst and Loeda Reil 
Kevin and Linda Renfrow 
Sandy and Michael Rollins 
Tom and Birdie Rowden 
Ron and Cheryl Rumbolz 
John and Colleen Schuit 
Doug and Nell Schweikl 
Stanley and Shelly Searcy 
Dale and Paƫ Silflow 
Gary and Shary Silflow 
Jayne Smith 
Bob Steiner 
Ann Taylor 
Dorothy Taylor 
Bill and Irene Thorton  
Lori and Christopher TreƩer 
Rochelle Troyano 
Bob and Deb Utke 
Jayne and John Weber 
Kathy Walker 
Bill Warren 
John and Jessica Wegner 
Ruth Ann Wegner 
Julie and John Wedin 
Dean and Raina Weyen 
Donna Weyen 
Bill and Mary Wills 
Richard and Vickie WiƩ 
Roger and Becky WiƩ 
Don and YeƩa Wilkins 
Ellen C. Wood 
Kathie Wood 
Nancy Young 
Mike York 

Individuals: 
John and Mary Abitz 
William and Lisa Anderson 
Marilyn Benjamin 
Verma Benjamin 
Dick and Vicky Benscoter 
Alfred Boone 
Darrel Brocke 
George Brocke 
Greg and Alice Broemling 
Ron and Sherill Calhoun 
Steve Camp 
Rick Candler 
Dennis and Janell Chilberg 
Esther Chrystal 
Don and Julie Cooper 
T. Cortese 
Roger L Courtright 
Bill and Joann Cowger 
Tom and Treva Crooks 
Jim Cuddy 
Mark and Polly Dennler  
Marilyn Eichner 
Bob and Sharon Finnell 
James and Emily Fredenberg 
Ellen Gimmestad 
John and Candis Glassey 
Reagan and Lindsey Grabner 
Larry Groseclose 
Lanna Hammond  
Doug and Sharon Harris 
Kaye Harris 
Chuck and Pat Havens  
BeƩy Heimgartner 
Lee and Barb Heimgartner 
Phil and Donna Heinen 
Buddy and Alice Henson 
Stan and Diana Hill 
Bud Holt 
Teri Hornberger 
Joann Hosley 
Lillian Howerton 
Rita and Paul Hutcheson 
Ruth Ann Hutcheson 
BeƩy Huffman 
Lynn Jones and DL Stoops 
David and Hazel Jones 
Ron and Kathy Jones 
 

Individuals (conƟnued): 
John and Dana Kelly 
Pat and Debbie Kelly 
Camm and Diana Kirk 
Deb and David KlaƩ 
ScoƩ and Jackie Koehler  
Grace Konen 
Sandy Lawrence 
Fred and BeƩy LeƩenmaier 
Nikki LeƩenmaier 
Joy Lindner 
Donna Lohman 
Gerald and Peggy Lohman 
Ed and Mariann Lynch 
Gisele Magnuson 
Lee Magnuson 
Tom and Gayle Marek 
Judith and Gary Marvin 
Steve and Carol McDowell 
Hermina Meyer 
Marlene Meyer 
Ted Meske 
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Mailing cost for this issue of  your KJ7 community newsletter provided by: 

*****************ECRWSS**** 

 

Local 

KJ7 
PO Box 204 
Kendrick, ID 83537 


